
Upcoming Events: 

Guild meeting: 

Thurs. February 6 

10am and 6:30pm  

Guild Mtg 

04/25-04/27 Spring 
Retreat 

09/26-09/27 Drag-N-
Brag 

 

 

 

A Modern Bee quote 

“My sewing and 
quilting time is my 
“me time”.  It’s the 
time that I spend 
where I turn off 
everything else and 
really just let myself 
create, which is a 
wonderful feeling”. 
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January 2020 Minutes 
The January meeting of the Miami County Quilt Guild was 
called to order by Ruthe Goff on January 2, 2020, at 10:10am 
and 6:40pm.  There were 48 in attendance in the morning and 
27 in the evening with 3 new members and 1 visitor.  Meeting 
was opened with a quote from “A Modern Bee” by Lindsay 
Connor. 
 
Ruth Evans is having health problems. Please follow her 
facebook for details.  She also has a baby quilt she would like 
someone to hand quilt.  Loree Gardner sustained a broken 
hand and arm plus a mangled leg from helping to load a bull 
into a stock trailer.  Diane Jennerick, Kathy Armstong and 
Dorothy Schneider are back from surgeries and illnesses.  Jane 
Drugg is now driving.  Patti Walters will be having a tumor 
removed from her leg.  Jackie McLean’s granddaughter was in 
an accident and in Children’s Mercy Hospital.  Tricia Culbertson 
has a new grandbaby.  Cindy Toburen’s brother-in-law passed.  
Chad Meyer’s father passed.  Connie Epp related a story of a 
friend’s kidney transplant that affected several people. 
January birthdays and new members were recognized. 
Cee Kueser moved to approve the December minutes, 
seconded by Marilyn Gray.  Evening motion was made by Tricia 
Culbertson and seconded by Ginger Vail.  Motion passed. 
Marilyn Chandler reported that dues must be paid by the 
February meeting in order to be in the directory.  All pictures in 
the directory will be new. 
 
Brenda Mosley handed out a survey of various subjects for 
programs. Brenda will be meeting with Elizabeth Stoops to 
work on programs.  An anonymous donation of $280 was made 
for programs. 



Birthdays:     

02/03 Michelle 
Kueser 

02/05 Joann Hook 

02/06 Chloe Richey 

02/07 Ellie Owens 

02/12 Jenny 
Latendresse 

02/12 Betty Ryszewski 

02/17 Judy Derr 

02/17 Terri Winters 

02/18 Jessica Drugg 

02/25 Elyssa 
Jacklovich 

02/26 Jane Drugg 

02/27 Kathryn 
Nicholson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nancy Hart-Kline reported the first beginning quilting class will 
be January 18th.  Mentors are needed.  Class starts at 9:00am 
but need to be there earlier to set up machines. 
 
Audit and budget committees are needed.  Audit committee 
will be Cee Kueser, Barb Brown, Christy Bing and Marilyn 
Chandler.  If you are a chair of a committee, let Barb Brown 
know how much you think you will be needing this year. 
Barb Brown reported a balance of $20,141.14 with $15,998.03 
in checking and $4,143.09 in the money market.  Motion to 
accept the treasurer report was made by Elaine Elliot in the 
morning with Virginia Adams seconding.  Evening motion was 
made by Jackie McLean and seconded by Laura Davids. Motion 
passed. 
 
A thank you letter was received from Agape Christian Center 
food pantry in Louisburg.  A Christmas card was received from 
Chad Meyer.  Jackie McLean read a thank you letter from 
Children’s Mercy Hospital for the surgery caps. 
Pat Noel reported over 400 placemats were handed out last 
year and more have been requested for this year.  Please make 
placemats 2 sided so they are multi-seasonal.  Pillowcases and 
table runners are also needed. 
 
Ruthe Goff and Kathy Havelka will be the chairs for the local 
quilt show.  If interested in being on the committee, please let 
them know. 
A motion was made by Cee Kueser that the guild continues 
participation in the Kansas City Regional Quilt Fest during the 
morning meeting.  Nancy Hart-Kline seconded.  Evening motion 
was made by Jackie McLean and seconded by Debra Dameron.  
After discussion, motion passed. 
Jeri Hefling passed around a sign-up sheet for the quilt display 
at the extension office.  Kelly Stewart needs quilts for April, 
June and December at the library.  Suggestion was made to 
look up “Joy of Finishing Rita’s Quilt.” 
Diane Cook announced this year’s challenge will be “what is old 
is new again.”  Items are to be made out of old items from 
drawers or closets. 
 



Quilts on display at 

Paola Library:  

Contact: Kelly Stewart 

January- Kelly Stewart  

February- Cindy 
Toburen  

March- Brandi 
Winkler  

April- need volunteer  

May- Cindy Toburen  

June- need volunteer  

July- Dianna Cook  

August- Pam Pearson  

September- Silent 
auction items  

October- Debra 
Dameron  

November- Cee 
Kueser  

December- need 
volunteer  

 

 

 

 

 

A by-laws and a Christmas chair are needed.  Christy Bing 
volunteered to be Christmas chair.  Tricia Culbertson will be by-
laws chair. 
Small calendars are available for quilt events if interested. For 
paper copy see Joyce Johnson. Suggestion was made calendar 
could be put on the website.  Dry erase board suggested for 
each meeting. 
 
Karin McCracken will have two blocks of the month this year.  A 
more challenging one was requested.  They will be in color in 
the newsletter but the print out will be black and white. 
Prizes- 
BOM  am…Marilyn Gray                             pm…Ruthe Goff 
Door prize am……Wilma Stainbrook        pm…Christy Bing 
Name tag  am……Julie Postlecrait             pm…Laura Davids 
Food pantry am…Cheryl Sigel                    pm…Debra Dameron 
 
Diane Burnette is still taking applications for any new barn 
quilts. 
 
Pat Noel moved to adjourn the meeting with second by Marilyn 
Gray.  Evening motion was made by Del Jo Broadrick and 
seconded by Laura David.  Meeting adjourned for show and tell 
and a slide program by Karen Kiss of last year’s members’ 
projects. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Quilts on display at 
Miami County 
Extension Office: 

Contact: Jerri Hefling 

January-Mary 
Buchman 

February-Cindy 
Toburen 

March-Brandi Winkler 
& Heidi Thoden 

April-Brenda Mosley 

May-Cindy Toburen 

June-Marj Pretz 

July-Cee Kueser 

August-Pam Pearson 

September-Connie 
Epp 

October-Nancy Hart 
Kline 

November-Pat Noel 

December-Marilyn 
Gray 

 

 

2020 MCQG Elected Officers 
Pre. – Ruthe Goff                                                                                                                 
1st VP – Memberships – Marilyn Chandler/Christy Bing                                              
2nd VP – Programs – Elizabeth Stoops/Brenda Mosley                                                                                        
Sec. – Joyce Johnson                                                                                                                                     
Treas. – Barb Brown                                                                                                                                       
Historian – Cindy Toburen  
2020 Committee Chairs 
Block of the Month – Karin McCracken/Cindy Toburen                                                                        
Card Chairman – Karen Kice                                                                                                                          
Challenge – Diana Cook                                                                                                                                 
Disaster Quilts – Ginger Vail                                                                                                                          
Community Service Projects – Pat Noel                                                                                                      
Food Pantry – Virginia Adams (Osaswatomie), Diana Cook 
(Paola), Suellen Golladay (Louisburg)                                                                                                                                       
Greeter – Connie Epp (a.m.), Cindy Toburen (p.m.)                                                                                 
Hospitality – Jeanne Ainsworth                                                                                                                         
Newsletter Editor – Kelly Schroeder                                                                                                              
Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales – Michelle Pixler/Rebecca Potter                                                          
Opportunity Quilt – Joyce Johnson                                                                                                                      
Quilt Show Chair – Kathy Havelka/Ruthe Goff                                                                                                       
Web Master – Kathy Havelka                                                                                                                        
Beginning Quilt Classes – Nancy Hart-Kline                                                                                                          
Kids Camp – Cee Kueser                                                                                                                                
Kids Corner Miami County fair – Diane Burnett                                                                                          
Barn Quilt Liaison – Diana Burnett                                                                                                               
KCRQF Representatives – Cee Kueser/Nancy Hart-Kline                                                                          
Scholarship – Nancy Hart-Kline/Regina York                                                                                              
Quilts at Paola Library – Kelly Stewart                                                                                                                 
Quilts at Miami County Extension – Jeri Hefling                                                                                         
By-Laws chair – Tricia Culbertson                                                                                                                                        
Christmas chair – Christy Bing 
                   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


